
Here we are with the first 
newsletter of the new 
school year and I can't 
believe that we are 
already about to begin 
the third full week of 
term.  It seems like an 
age ago that I penned 
the last proper 
newsletter to you all- 
would you believe, it was 
February (!) but, as with 
all things, we are 
ensuring we return to as 
normal operations as 
possible under the 
circumstances. 

First of all, I would like to 
thank you all for 
adjusting to our new 
procedures concerning 
entering and exiting the 
site.   With a few tweaks, 
I think we have reached 
as smooth and 
streamlined system as 
we can, and your 
punctuality and 
adherence to the one-
way system is much 
appreciated!   

We have obviously 
revised our policy on 
attendance with `cold-
like` symptoms in 
accordance with local 
and national guidance, 
and I am tracking closely 
local data- still, at 
present, extremely low, 

and will review our own 
Risk Assessments 
accordingly. 

I cannot stress enough 
that this is a learning 
curve for us all.  I am very 
happy to talk things 
through if parents or 
carers have any concerns 
or queries about our 
arrangements. 

Currently, I am very 
happy that we have a 
good balance in school 
between ensuring a safe 
and secure environment 
for all, but also a nurturing 
and happy atmosphere 
where staff and children 
are not anxious or scared 
by unnecessary or 
intrusive changes to 
normal procedures. 

This term will be very 
much a gradual transition 
back to school.  We are 
very deliberately reining 
ourselves in when it 
comes to extra-curricular 
activities and our normal 
programme of events.  
The most important thing 
at the moment is that your 
children are in school with 
their teacher and class, 
learning. 

Catkins After-school and 
Breakfast club has been 
running since the 

A Learning Curve 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL AND HOUSE CAPTAIN ELECTIONS  Those of you who have 
had a child in Year 6 before, will know that our children thrive on the increased responsi-
bilities and duties they are awarded in Year 6.  We have had our annual elections for 
these important roles and I am thrilled to announce the positions for this year- we have 
also yet to announce Play Leaders and Class Representatives, so there are still more 
opportunities to be had.   

Chair:  Logan; Vice-chair: Alex Treasurer: Bella; Secretary: Zara ;  

House Captains- Castle: Isla, Alfi; Pashler: Emily, Vincent; Clarence: Isabelle, Bibi; 
Nethergate- Summer U, Eoin. 

Prefects- Eadlin, Ryan, Ruby, Summer C, Nesta  (Head-Prefect) 

 

 

Friday, September 18th beginning of term and I 
am pleased to say that 
numbers are high and 
increasing, hopefully 
reflecting parental 
confidence in the quality 
of our wraparound care.   

We hope to re-introduce 
throughout the year 
more activities involving 
parents such as class 
assemblies and the like 
but, for now, we wait 
and see. 

I am delighted to report 
that your children are 
settled and enjoying 
school.  We have 
actually noticed that 
behaviour in the dinner 
hall is calmer since 
before lockdown, 
perhaps reflecting more 
family meals held 
together or just that 
everyone is pleased to 
be back together again.  
Likewise, there is a 
lovely atmosphere 
around the school as I 
walk round.  Classes 
seem attentive and 
productive, and the 
children are buzzing 
with their normal 
enthusiasm and joie de 
vivre. 

Rebecca Loader 
Headteacher 



 

 

 

Anxiety in Children and Families 

As children have started to re-attend schools, we are noticing a number who have 

developed some symptoms of anxiety during and after the lockdown period.   

It is really important to stress that anxiety is a very normal emotion, that we all 

suffer from at different moments and in greater amounts at different times in our 

lives.  Sometimes however, it can become a problem when it starts to impact on 

children's lives and make them fearful of participating fully in situations that they 

previously had not been bothered by.   

There are some very good websites which can reassure parents on what worries 

would be considered `normal` developmentally, but also how they should tackle 

the situation should these worries get out of control. 

https://youngminds.org.uk 

https://nipinthebud.org/ 

We are also very keen to support our families through school-based interventions, 

so you will be receiving an email in the next few weeks, ascertaining if there are 

areas where you feel you would like support and the opportunity for discussion 

with other families in the same position.  At the moment, we feel that this support 

would be best-placed through a Webinar or virtual meeting at a point during the 

school day. 





 

 If you need more information you can call 0345 606 6067  




